
Regular Council Meeting

Monday July 8, 2013 

Mayor Steve Blakeman called the Regular Council Meeting to order at 7:00 PM on Monday July

8, 2013. Council Members present were Owen Mathews, Fred Devish, Dale Petersen, and Ben

Glenn. Attorney Jim Peck and visitors present were Tracy Jones, Suzie Millard, Sara King, and

Michael Smith. 

 Visitor Suzie Millard came to Council Meeting to request a dispensing license for her banquet

room the night of July 13th. She also requested that on the night of July 12th that the open

container ordinance be relaxed so that she can put up a fence on the front end side of building

she that the smokers may step outside with their drinks from the hours of 5:00 PM to 2:00 AM.

Councilman Mathews motioned to approve the Dispensing License on Saturday July 13, 2013

for 24 hours Devish 2nd all ayes motion carried. Councilman Devish motioned to approve that the

open container ordinance be relaxed Friday July 12th from 5:00 PM to 2:00 AM as long as the

fence be put up in the front Glenn 2nd, all ayes motion carried.

Visitor Tracy Jones came to discuss the Moorcroft Rebuild and the work that needs to be done

with the power poles and lines. Tracy also asked if the town would host a meeting so that they

may meet with Town Citizens, and he would let the town know what date would work.

Visitor Michael Smith on behalf of Old Apostolic Lutheran Church came with concerns about

their trash cans and them blowing around all over. The council and mayor asked Administrator

Dan Blakeman to check into something to either weigh them down or to tie them to something to

keep this from happening.

Councilman Mathews made motion to approve Regular Council Meeting Minutes from June 25th

meeting Devish 2nd. 

Councilman Petersen had question on the HDR bill and Bill Carson explained how the

miscellaneous fees on the bill were broke up. Councilman Mathews made motion to approve

July bill list 1 Glenn 2nd, all ayes motion carried.

Chief Robinson gave his report.

Bill Carson with HDR gave his report and an update on Hardrives progress and that they are

almost finished with the chip seal project.

Administrator Dan Blakeman gave his report. Blakeman gave pool bids to Mayor Blakeman; the

only bid was for the boiler, sand filter, and pump for $1,500 from Bill Fortner. The second bid

was for the pool slide, bid price was $50.00 Carey Wending. Councilman Petersen made motion

to accept bid for boiler, sand filter, and pump Mathews 2nd all ayes motion carried. Councilman

Petersen made motion to accept bid for the pool slide Mathews 2nd, all ayes motion carried. The



next bid item was the surplus dump truck; bid offer was $1,500 from Glenn construction.

Councilman Mathews made motion to accept the bid for the surplus dump truck Devish 2nd, all

ayes motion carried. Glenn abstained. The Railroad Quiet Zone Bids also were opened and the

first bid was from Skyline Builders and there bid was $18,400.00 and Glenn Constructions bid

was $17,809.00. So with Glenn Construction being the lowest bid it was given to him.

Councilman Mathews made motion to give the bid to Glenn Construction Petersen 2nd, all ayes

motion carried. Glenn abstained.

OLD BUSINESS:

Administrator Blakeman presented the Council and Mayor with the estimate from New Horizons

to fix the roof at Town Hall. Councilman Petersen made motion to approve costs for roof being

fixed Mathews 2nd all ayes motion carried. 

Mathews made motion at 9:06 PM to go into executive session Glenn 2nd, all ayes motion

carried.

Mayor and Council came out of Executive session at 9:34 PM with no decision made, and at

9:35 PM meeting was adjourned.

_______________________________

         Mayor, Steve Blakeman 

Attest: 

_____________________________

Deputy Clerk, Amanda Wells


